
 

 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S CORNER 

 

By Harold Cooney 

 

I hope we have seen the last of ole man winter! I 

don’t know about you, but I’m ready for spring!! 

Thanks to all who flirted with the bad weather to 

attend the March luncheon. We made it out before 

the winds came howling down the valley, blowing 

the rain sideways!  

I had the pleasure of beginning our meeting by 

pinning a new member:  LtCol Jeff Zimmerman, 

US Marine Corps (Ret).  We’ve now added three 

Department of the Navy members in the last two 

months!! 

 
Harold welcomes Jeff Zimmerman to the Chapter. 

Our guest speaker, COL George Wingfield, a Penn 

State ROTC graduate commissioned in the Field 

Artillery and a member of the US Army War 

College class of 2014, provided a very informative 

presentation on the role of the Army in space.  

 
COL Wingfield speaks about US Army role in space 

operations. 

 

Who knew that the Army was the largest user of 

space-based assets? For those of us who have been 

away from it for a while, I guess we shouldn’t be 

surprised about the need for satellites to provide 

location and direction for all our vehicles and 

precision guided munitions, not to mention the 

point-to-point communications. Do they still use 

maps?  
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COL Wingfield laid out the organization and 

capabilities of the Army Space and Missile Defense 

Command that conducts space and missile defense 

operations and provides planning, integration, 

control and coordination of Army forces and 

capabilities in support of U.S. Strategic Command 

missions of strategic deterrence, integrated missile 

defense, and space operations. The command also 

serves as the Army force modernization proponent 

for space, high altitude and global missile defense 

and as the Army operational integrator for global 

missile defense while conducting mission-related 

research and development in support of Army. He 

very ably answered member questions -- including 

an answer to Bob Chant’s question, “Where would 

Buck Rogers be assigned in today’s military?” 

 
Bob Chant asks where Buck Rogers would go. 

 

We’re still looking for a volunteer to fill the 

positions of Vice President, Legislative Affairs 

Committee chair and ROTC/JROTC Committee 

chair on our Board.  Neither takes a lot of time and 

will be personally rewarding. Please contact me if 

you are interested. 

 

Our April 9 DINNER will be at the Carlisle 

Country Club.  Our speaker will be Dean Neil 

Weissman. Please make every effort to attend. 

PROGRAM NOTES                                            

[Your Name Could Appear Here] 

 

Still looking for a volunteer for the position of vice 

president. Please contact Harold Cooney at 240-0428 or 

Harold.cooney@gmail.com if you are interested. 

 

Our April 9 DINNER will be at the Carlisle Country 

Club.  Our speaker will be Dean Neil Weissman, 

Provost, Dickinson College. Dean Weissman has served 

since 1998 as dean of the college and since 2002 as 

provost. He joined Dickinson in 1975 as an instructor in 

history and went on to rise through the ranks of 

assistant, associate and full professor. He has served as 

chair of the Department of History; coordinator of the 

Russian and Soviet Area Studies, International Studies 

and East Asian Studies programs; director of the Clarke 

Center for the Interdisciplinary Study of Contemporary 

Issues; and project director for international education. 

Dean Weissman received his undergraduate degree 

summa cum laude as valedictorian from Colgate 

University and holds master's and doctoral degrees in 

Russian history from Princeton University. He is a 

published scholar in the field of Russian and Soviet 

history, working on issues of government, policing and 

deviance. 

 

These are the dates for the winter and spring, so mark 

your calendar now. 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

CV-MOAA UPCOMING EVENTS 

Apr 9,   Dinner at the Carlisle Country Club 

Dean Neil Weissman, Provost, 

Dickinson College, speaker. 

 

May 14, Spring Golf Outing and Picnic at the                                             

Carlisle Barracks Golf Course 

 

Sep 12 – 13, 2014 PA MOAA Convention in 

Washington, PA 

mailto:Harold.cooney@gmail.com


MEMBERSHIP NOTES 

 
This is a quick update on our local Chapter’s 

membership. Chapter membership currently stands 

at 228 active members. Unfortunately, in 2013, the 

Chapter lost 10 beloved and respected members 

who passed on or had significant health issues. Due 

to recruiting efforts and new members moving into 

our area, membership was at 224 active members 

by the end of 2013. We added 4 new members in 

the beginning months of 2014 bringing our 

membership to the current total. 

 

Our best recruiting tool continues to be referrals 

from current or past members. So, if you run into 

someone in your daily activities who is a former 

military officer living in the local area, please 

recommend that they consider membership in 

MOAA and a local membership in our Chapter. 

Membership forms may be acquired by contacting 

any of our officers or the Chapter Membership 

Chair, Glenn Mitchell, at email 

mitchellmd@aol.com or phone 717-323-0012. 

 

USAWC STRATEGIC ARTS  FILM  SERIES  

 

This film series was originally a program offered by 

the local chapter of AUSA to the students of the US 

Army War College. The program initially started 

when GEN (Ret) Gordon Sullivan, AUSA 

President, presented the original 26 films to the 

Chapter. Over the years the local AUSA Chapter 

developed a partnership with AHEC which secured 

necessary licensing and now offers the series at no 

cost to the general public. Through continued 

support, the AUSA Chapter has expanded the 

program to now include 36 films. The next films 

and discussion leaders in this series are as follows: 

 

Date       Film                       Discussion Leader 

Mar 25   Pork Chop Hill        Professor Don Boose 

Apr 22   Dr. Strangelove       COL Mike Slojkowski 

 

 

******* 

 

 

 
Bob Gerard poses a question to the speaker. 

 

 

 

 
Scotty Roberge enjoys speaker’s response to her 

question. 
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PHOTOS OF APRIL LUNCHEON 

 

 
Bunny Drews, Bob Kee and Fred Drews catch up 

on the news prior to lunch. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
Susan and Ed Skender arrive for luncheon. 

 

 

 
Peggy Thompson and Ali Edgarton smile for the 

photographer. 

 

 

 

 
Harold greets Rich Kikla, Brian and Anne 

Lauritzen and Beth Kikla. 

 

 

 
Charlie Sanders, Wayne Shade and Harold 

discuss events. 



 
Bill Davies and Graham Vernon deep in 

discussion of world events. 

 

 

 

 
Betty Bowes and Susan Skender are ready for 

wearing of the green on St. Patrick’s Day. 

 

 

 

 
Bill Solomon, Ed Skender, Burck Burckhardt 

and Bernie Griffard are solving latest world 

issues. 

 
Susan and Frank Meehan enjoy lunch conversation. 

 

 
Joe Jordan and Leo McMahon enjoy social hour. 

 

 
Graham Vernon and Frank Beskid get 

acquainted prior to lunch. 



 
Luncheon crowd gives rapt attention to guest 

speaker. 

 

 

 
Bill Bolen and Pat Solomon deep in conversation. 

 

 

 
Mary Lee and Bob Gerard enjoy conversation 

with table companions. 

 

 
Kay Rodney points to picture of herself and Dick 

in Korea. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Joe Jordan kindly poses for the photographer. 

 

 



OUR MILITARY SERVING 

 
 

Daughter of Lance and Laurel Betros: 

Cadet Rosemary Betros, US Military Academy 

 

Family of Bill and Peggy Burns: 
COL Mark E. Burns, USAF, NATO-The Hague, Netherlands 

CPT Phillip Mauro, 1
st
 AD, Ft. Bliss, TX 

 

Nephews of Lois Cole: 

Brock Gerhart, USA, Afghanistan 

JC Whistler, USMC, Africa  

 

Son of Jerry and Karen Comello: 

LTC Anthony Comello, Ofc of J6, USSOCOM, MacDill AFB, 

Tampa, FL 

 

Granddaughter of Mike Daley: 

Cadet Brianna Burnstad, US Military Academy 

 

Daughter-in-law of Chip and Dee Fenton: 

COL Anne Marie Fenton, USAF, Stuttgart, GE 

 

Son of Fred and Donna Gellert: 

SPC F. John Gellert, III, Co A, 2-1 Inf, Ft Lewis, WA 

 

All family of Bob and Mary Lee Gerard: 

LTC Charles Carlton, USA, Kazakhstan  

CPT Sean Snook, SF Group, Ft Bragg, NC 

2LT Megan Snook, 2d ACR, Afghanistan 

Cadet Robert Snook, US Military Academy 

 

Son of Keith and Marilyn Gillespie: 

CPT Stephen Gillespie, Student, NPS, Monterey, CA 

 

Son of John and Penny Hickey: 

COL John Hickey III, National Defense University, 

Washington, DC 

 

Grandson of Jack and Pat Hoefling: 

1LT Jack Ambridge, USAF Special Ops 

 

Grandchildren of Ruth Jones: 

CPT Samantha Jones, Cdr, HHC, 10
th

 CAB, Ft. Drum, NY 

CPT Thomas Jones, AS3, 10th CAB, Ft. Drum, NY 

CPT Stephen Jones, Cdr, HHC, 242
nd

 EOD, Ft Carson, CO 

1LT Daniel Jones, 701
st
 BSB, 4

th
 Bde, 1

st
 ID, Ft Riley, KS 

 

Son of Lawrence and Maryanne Kastriba: 

SP4 Lawrence Kastriba II, Warrior Ldr Course, Ft. Hood, TX 

 

Son of Rich and Beth Kikla: 

LCpl Evan Kikla, USMC, Twenty-nine Palms, CA 

 

Son of Charlotte Kinney: 

SGT Jeffrey Geer, USA, HHD, 524
th

 MI Bn, Yongsan, Korea 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Family of Dutch Kissinger: 

Lt Col Andrew Kissinger, USAFR, 

Instr Pilot, 559
th

 Flight Trng Sqdn 

Capt Niki Kissinger, USAF, NASA, Los Angeles AFS, CA 

 

Family of Patti Leggett: 

CAPT M.A. Yukish, USNR,  

ENS Miles Ennis McGee, NAS Pensacola, FL 

Midshipman Ryan P. McGee, US Naval Academy 

 

Family of Pat Lunday: 

CAPT Kevin Lunday, USCG, Wash., DC 

LTC Brian Lunday, USA, West Point, NY  

 

Nephew of Julie and John Manta: 

1LT Chris Manta, USA, Afghanistan 

 

Son of Ira and Susan Naiditch: 

1LT Aaron Naiditch, USA, Ft. Campbell, KY 

 

Nephew and great-nephew of Mike Pasquarette: 
MG James F. Pasquarette, USA, CofS, USARPAC  

2LT Jay Pasquarette, Ft. Benning, GA 

 

Son of Bob & Judie Read: 

LTC Mark Read, Cdr., 1
st
 Bn, 19

th
 Inf, Ft. Benning, GA 

 

Daughter of Tom and Mary Rhen: 

LTC Julie K. Rhen, Deputy Bde Cdr, Tng. Bde,  

Ft Jackson, SC  

 

Grandson of Bill and Pat Solomon: 

1LT Michael Leach, 3
 rd

 ID, Ft. Stewart, GA 

 

Family of D’Arcy Wagonhurst: 

COL Douglas Charney USAR 

COL Christine Cook, USAR  

                     

Family of Bill and Ann Whitesel: 

MAJ William Whitesel, USA, Dhaka, Bangladesh 

CPT Thomas Whitesel, USMC, Beaufort, SC 

CPT Andrew Pfeiffer, USA, Ft. Belvoir, VA 

 

Son of Allan and Mary Ellen Williams: 

COL Douglas Williams, 193d Spec Ops Grp, PANG 

 

Daughter of David and Trish Willmann: 

LTJG Megan Willmann, USCG, Cutter “Decisive” 

 

Son and nephew of Mike and Karen Zang: 

CPT Patrick Zang, Career Crse., Ft. Benning, GA 

1LT David Seiger, 3
rd

 Cav Regt, Ft Hood, TX 

                          

                            ****** 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

PLEASE   SUPPORT THOSE    

WHO SUPPORT US! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our purpose is to encourage and facilitate 

camaraderie among active, retired, and former 

officers of the uniformed services, their spouses 

and survivors; to provide information to, useful 

services for, and to protect the interests of, 

members and their dependents and survivors; to 

promote the aims of the national MOAA; and to 

serve the community and the nation. 

 

OFFICERS 

 
President                  COL (R) Harold Cooney 

Vice President                                        …vacant… 

Treasurer                                    BG (R) Hal Nelson 

Secretary                     LTC (R) Keith Gillespie 

Chaplain                  COL (R) George Shevlin 

 

DIRECTORS 

 
COL (R) John Brown                COL(R) Jim Dunn               

COL (R) Bert Lennon      COL (R) Glenn Mitchell 

Mrs. Jane Mitchell               LtCol(R) Dick Parady                

BG (R) Dick Potter  

 

IMMEDIATE PAST PRESIDENTS  
LTC (R) Charlotte Kinney       MG (R) Bill Davies          

 

Ex Officio 
COL(R) Bernie Griffard, Chapter & 

                      USAWC Rep to MOAA National 

 

CHAIRS 

 
Associates Committee                             …vacant… 

Golf Outing & Tourney     CW4 (R) Robert Byrne     

Legislative Affairs                                   …vacant… 

Membership                      COL (R) Glenn Mitchell 

Newsletter Publisher            COL (R) Bert Lennon 

PAO                               LTC (R) Charlotte Kinney 

Photographer                COL (R) Ernie Levasseur 

Personal Affairs                         Mrs. Jane Mitchell 

Protocol                                       Mrs. Jane Mitchell 

ROTC Support                      COL (R) John Brown 

 

 

The CV Chapter of MOAA publishes the Cumberland Valley 

Chapter News and Views. Its content does not reflect the 

official position of DoD, any branch of the US Armed Forces, 

NOAA, USPHS, nor MOAA National. 

 



 

PLEASE   SUPPORT THOSE    

WHO SUPPORT US! 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WAYNE F. SHADE 
ATTORNEY AT LAW 

 

53 West Pomfret Street 

Carlisle, Pennsylvania 17013      (717) 243-0220 

www.wayneshadelaw.com           (800) 243-0220 

waynefshade@comcast.net Fax: (717) 249-0017 

 

United States Coast Guard Academy 1968 
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THE MILTARY OFFICERS ASSOCIATION OF AMERICA 

CUMBERLAND VALLEY CHAPTER 

 

 RESERVATIONS FORM 

                                   April Dinner 

         Carlisle Country Club  

        April 9, 2014 
 

            PLEASE RESPOND BY Thursday, Apr 3, 2014 

 

Remember, it is very important that you get your reservations in before the cutoff date of Thursday, April 3.  If 

an unexpected event surfaces and you must cancel, please contact Jane Mitchell at 323-0012 or by e-mail at 

jhmitchell2002@aol.com. Refunds for cancellations received after 4 p.m. April 3 cannot be guaranteed. Also, 

please see the note at the bottom of this sheet about dues if you have been notified that your dues are due! 

The dinner at the Carlisle Country Club will begin with a social hour at 6:15pm. We will assemble at 7:00pm 

for dinner, followed by a short business meeting and our speaker, Dean Neil Weissman, Provost, Dickinson 

College. 

Menu: 

A. Honey Glazed Salmon, Tarragon crusted, oven roasted with Orange Blossom Honey 

 

B. Chicken Cordon Blue, cutlet filled with smoked ham, Dijon mustard and Alpine Lace Swiss Cheese, breaded 

and golden fried, served with Sauce Supreme 

  
Cost:  $35.00 per person, which includes salad, dessert, beverages, tax and gratuity.  A cash bar will also be 

available.  (For a special dietary meal, please indicate below.) 

   
**************************CLIP AND RETURN SHEET************************* 

 

NAME: ________________________________Number to attend: ________________ 

 

Name of Spouse/Guest(s) if applicable ____________________________________________ 

 

Menu choices: A_________; B_________; Special Dietary Meal_______________________ 

 

Check for Dinner (@$35): $_____  enclosed.   

 

Mail to: CV-MOAA, P.O. BOX 278, CARLISLE, PA 17013. 

 

Regular Member dues are being accepted for one year ($12), three years ($30), and five years ($48) and for 

Associates dues of $6, $15, or $24 for equal periods.  In November of each year, those members whose dues 

will expire will be notified, but payment is welcome any time!   
 

Separate check for dues enclosed: $_____for ___ years. Member ____ Associate_____ 
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